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Shrove Tuesday  
The PTA will be selling yummy, warm 

pancakes on Tuesday 9th at break time. 

Please send 40p in a named 

envelope or purse.  

Pancakes will be instead of toast 

this week.  

The pancakes are shop bought 

therefore; please inform us if your child 

has any allergies. 

 

 

Futsal Tournament   
On Friday 29th January six pupils were lucky enough to represent the 

school at a Futsal Tournament held at Carre’s Grammar School. 

Oliver Burton, Braiden Kay, Kian Oliver, Jenna Suggett, Connor 

Williams and Hayden Williams were all very excited to be leaving 

school early.  

The Cranwell school team were lucky to have four matches to play. 

The team displayed some great teamwork, fearless goalkeeping skills 

and jaw dropping shots. However, they could not defeat all of their 

opposition. Well done to the team for some amazing performances.    

Mrs Owen Volleyball 
On Thursday 21st January four pupils were 

lucky enough to represent the school at a 

Volleyball Tournament held at Carre’s 

Grammar School. Jake Hobster, Rhiannon 

Parr, Angus Taylor and Leah Viner all set 

out feeling very nervous as this was their 

first time in a Volleyball Competition.  

The Cranwell school teams were drawn in 

Group 1 and after three matches they 

were the winners of their Group. Next was 

a qualifying round versus Caythorpe 

which they won. The semi-final versus 

Heckington was extremely close until the 

final two minutes when Cranwell started 

to get a slight lead which they held until 

the ‘final whistle’. Then was a very tense 

final versus Rauceby which again was a 

tough match. However, thanks to brilliant 

teamwork and supporting each other 

through some close points the team won. 

Well done to the team, they have now 

qualified for the Volleyball County Final on 

21st April at Cherry Willingham School.    
Mrs Owen 

Netball 
On Wednesday 27th January our 

Year 5/6 Netball team attended 

St George’s School for a Netball 

Tournament, playing 8 matches 

in total.  It was a very blustery 

afternoon on the Netball courts. 

That did not stop Cranwell 

Primary from putting up a strong 

competition. The match results 

were very close and we came a 

wonderful 5th out of 22 schools. 

Overall, it was a very exciting 

and enjoyable afternoon.  

Our team consisted of; Erin 

Duffy, Scarlett Enright, Dylan 

Crichton, Jake Hobster, Eloise 

Plummer, Rhiannon Parr, Jack 

Henton, Cerys Batt. 
Miss Herbert  

Change For Life 
Esther Williams, Bradley Clayton, 

Jasmine Dale and James Farley 

all took part in a change for life 

sports festival at Nocton, Lincoln. 

They got the chance to meet 

children from other local schools 

and participate in some fun 

games and sports. A good time 

was had by all. 

Mrs Bartlett 

 All of our clubs are run by volunteers and therefore, on occasions, clubs may be cancelled due to 

illness or staff meetings and training. We do try to give as much notice as possible if clubs are 

cancelled and are sorry for any inconvenience it causes. Please ensure that your children are aware 

of their home time arrangements if a club is cancelled. 
 



Upcoming Events 
 

Class photographs 
15th March 2016 

  
Parent Interviews  

Monday 21st  - Wednesday 23rd March 2016 
 

Grandparents day 
Friday 27th May 2016 

 
This Academic year:  

Term 3: Tuesday 5th January – Fri 12th February 2016 
Term 4: Monday 22nd February – Wed 23rd March 2016 

Term 5: Monday 11th April – Friday 27th May 2016 
Term 6: Monday 6th June – Thursday 21st July 2016 

  

  
  

  
  
 

 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Telephone 01400 261271 

Fax            01400 262217 

E-mail  enquiries@cranwell.lincs.sch.uk 

or visit  

www.cranwell.lincs.sch.uk 
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Absence from school 
If your child is absent from school please contact 

the school by leaving a message on the 

answerphone on each day of the absence. When 

your child returns to school please follow this up by 

a letter explaining the reasons for absence.  

 

Fantastic descriptive writing by 

Poppy Brill Year 4/5 
I looked all around me, my eyes so large with wonder it felt like 

they were the size of New York. I looked all around intensely, 

the sight made me think of the beauties there could be. A cold 

dash of lighting trickled down my spine, filling me up with 

excitement and curiosity. My heart gave an extra leap looking 

at the wondrous silk hazelnut brown trees. Golden orange 

leaves sprouted out the tip toes of the trees branches, as the 

sun reflected off the leaves; it gave the trees a delicate glowing 

look. I can see giant black holes in the trees with twinkling 

snowy white daisies and sun light yellow daffodils among 

another hanging out of the holes, with bumblebees and 

butterflies swarming in and out of them. 

 

I walk slowly forward so I get a glance of everything until I find 

a clearing with a small swimming duck egg blue pond. It has 

knobbly green frogs poking their cute begging eyes out of the 

water through the lilies bathing on their pads covering up most 

of the pond. I could see the shadows of the blue greyish fish 

under the surface of the deep watery weeds showing below 

them. There was a large dark oak bench surrounding the pond, 

mossy dew dropped grasses twirled around the benches legs, 

while long strands of vines hung around the top part of the 

bench. Red and blue roses swamped the vines like hunters. 

 

We would be very grateful for 

donations of tissues. Thank 
you for the donations so far.  

Bike and scooter 

safety 
Please could you remind your children 

about general road safety and traffic 

awareness when riding their bikes and 

scooters to and from school. Please 

take extra care on the school drive 

way. Children should walk with their 

bikes and scooters on the school 

premises.  
 

Class Photographs 
Class photographs will take place on 
Tuesday 15th March. 

Film Club 
We are delighted to inform you that FILMCLUB will be 
showing its next film on Wednesday 24th February 2016.  
It will be a chance for your child to experience a variety 
of films in a safe, happy and structured setting. 

Our FILMCLUB aims to make a wide range of films 

available, which challenge, unite, educate, amaze and 
inspire. Our FILMCLUB will be running immediately after 
school until 5.00pm.  Refreshments will be provided and 
there will be a small charge of £1 to cover this.   

We will be watching ‘Madagascar 3’   

 

mailto:enquiries@cranwell.lincs.sch.uk
http://www.cranwell.lincs.sch.uk/

